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n &MPUS 
A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

Blood donors needed 
Thirteen-year-old Emily Koesterer, 

daughter of Richard and Teresa 
Koesterer, was recently diagnosed as 
having leukemia 

A blood drive , with units credited to 
Emily's account, will be held Wednesday, 
Aug . 25 from 11:30 a .m. to 4:30 p.m. at 
Conway Hospital. Persons ofa11 blood 
types are encouraged to participate. 

For more information. contact Joann 
Pugh at extension 2212. · ,..-,,,., 

! Information for faculty 

I • The ran general faculty meeting ~11 
be held Fnday, Aug. 27 at 2:30 p.m. m 

, Wheelwright Auditorium. Faculty should 
, mark their calendars nnd plan to attend. 

I • New Faculty Orientation will be held 
1 

Friday, Aug. 20 at 2 p.m. in the Keams 
Hall Education Conference Room 

I (KH-111.) 

For more information, contact 
Chris Martin at extension 2086. ~ 
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The Horry County Higher Education 
Commission (HCHEC) has elected its 
1993-1994 officers. They are: John 
Dawsey of Aynor, chair; Ruthie Keams of 
Myrtle Beach, vice chair; James C. Hipp 
of Loris, secretary; and Elizabeth Shaw of 
Conway, treasurer. 

John Dawsey has been a member of 
HCHEC since May 1970. He earned a 
bachelor's degree from Clemson 
University in 1952 and a master's degree 
in education from Appalachian State 
University in 1974. Dawsey was 
superintendent of the Horry County 
School District from 1979 to 1991. 

Ruthie Kearns has been a commission 
member since July 1984; she was 
treasurer in 1990 and vice chair in 1991. 
Kearns received a bachelor's degree from 
the University of South Carolina in 1968 
and is enrolled in the MBA program at 
USC. She is senior vice president of 
Coastal Federal Savings Bank. 

James C. Hipp was a charter member 
of the Coastal Educational Foundation, 
Inc., which became the HCHEC in 1959. 
He was chair of the commission in 1964 
and 1971. Hipp earned a bachelor's 
degree from Newberry College in 1940. He 
owns Caro1ina Furniture Company, Inc., 
in Loris, where he has worked for 47 years. 

Elizabeth "Lib" Shaw has been a 
member of HCHEC since July 1985, and 
served as chair in 1990, treasurer in 1991, 
and was chair of the Finance/Budget/Audit 
Committee. Shaw has been active in the 
Coastal Council for Internationals and has 
chaired the Wheelwright Council for the 
Arts. She was employed at Canal 
Industries for 43 years. 

The Horry County Higher Education 
Commission was established by the South 
Carolina General Assembly in 1959 to 
create new opportunities for the people of 
the Waccamaw-Grand Strand Region. 
Today, the HCHEC oversees a more than 

1 $500,000 budget that, aside from 
scholarship and tuition assistance, funds 
faculty and staff development, research/ 
development centers, and educational 
support centers. r<:::.,,, 



Bulletin Board 
The following letter for faculty and 

staff was received recently in the 
President 's Office: 

Dear Friends, 
Thank you for the beautiful peach 

colored begonia which I received during 
my recent hospital stay . 

A vanpool/commuter program will be 
available for students ofHon-y­
Georgetown Technical College and 
Coastal Carolina University who live in 
the Georgetown/Andrews area and are 
enrolled in courses or programs not 
offered on the Georgetown campuses of 
the two institutions. 

The Coastal Rapid Public Transit 

Thanks again for remembering me in a 
special way. 

Authority (CRPTA) van will provide 
round t1ip transportation, five days a 
week, beginning Monday, Aug. 23 and 
continuing through the semester. The 

;:•❖ ' • 

Your friend, 
Veronica Bell 

van will leave Georgetown at 7 a.m. and 
depart from Conway no later than 4 p.m. 

::::::= depending on passengers' needs. The 
route bebrins at the Georgetown County 
Librnry on Cleland Street and follows 
Highway 701 to the Conway campuses . 

The cost of the van pool service is $3 

international students planning to attend 
Coastal this fall need housing. 

"Some of the students wi11 come to 
Coastal and make the effort to secure 
housing; however, housing is at a premium 
and it would be unfortunate to lose any 
students because they couldn't find a place 
to live," he said. 

For more information, contact Geoff 
Parsons at extension 2054. ,._,,,, 

daily, or $12.50 weekly. In order to keep 
fares at a reasonable level, a minimum of 
10 students must ride in the 14-passenger 
van . Seats will be available on a first 
come, first-served basis. 

Seats not filled by students or 
institutional employees will be available 
to the general public on a first come, first­
served basis . If demand is great, a second 
van will be provided. 

Two students will be needed to serve 
as driver and backup driver. These 
students will be compensated for driving 
and maintaining custody of the van . 

For more information on becoming a 
passenger or driver, Call Bryan England 
at the Georgetown campus ofHGTC at 
(803) 546-8406, or Stewart Strothers at 
Coastal Carolina's Georgetown campus at 
546-7523. ,.._,,,., 

Aerobics benefit for CCF to be held at Coastal 

2 

Funds raised through the benefit will 
help support the foundation's research, 
treatment and education programs 
nationwide. 

Cystic Fibrosis is the number one 
genetic killer of children in America. 
However, significant progress has been 
made through recent research, resulting 
in increased optimism and hope for a 
cure . 

For more information about the Shape 
Up benefit, contact Sharon Thompson at 
extension 2635 or 347-7473. ,<:,,; 





In Memory of. 

Raymond 
Andrews 

Curtis 
April 28, 1921- August 1, 1993 

Coastal to offer CPA . 
review course 

The Wall School of Business will offer 
the Person/Wolinsky CPA review course 
in preparation for the November 1993 
CPA exam. 

· The course will be held Monday, 
Aug. 23 through Saturday, Oct. 30. 
Classes will meet on Monday and 
Thursdays from 6:30 to 9:30 p.m., and 
Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

According to James Eason, the 
program is regarded as America's most 
up to date CPA review, assisting over 
150,000 candidates in passing the CPA 
exam. 

For more information, call James 
Eason or Linda Henderson in the Wall 
School of Business at extension 2656. ,.._,,,. 

Jifflt;., 
COASTAL CAROLINA 

UNIVERSITY 
I ! l !f I ■ l 

On Campus is published biweekly on 
i Monday by the Public Relations Office. 

Information to be included should be 
I submitted by noon the Tuesday before 
' publication. 
I Coastal Carolina University is an 

affirmative action, equal opportunity, 
state-supported institution. ,<::,,., 

Real estat.e courses offered 
Coastal's Office of Continuing 

Education will offer an "L Series" of real 
estate courses that are a prerequisite 
before qualifying to take the transitional 
appraisers license exam. 

According to Jack Kendree, associate 
professor of business administration and 
instructor of the courses, the license will 
no longer be 
issued after Dec. 31, 1993; it will be 
replaced with an apprenticeship program. 
Kendree said the courses are being 
offered to help participants beat the 1993 
deadline. 

Each of the three course::; will be held 
on a Friday/Saturday schedule; Friday 
classes meet from 12:30 to 8:30 p.m.; 
Saturday classes meet from 8 n.m. to 

4 

5 p.m. 
The courses are: 
• L-1 Foundations for Real Estate 
Apprnisal (30 hours) 

Aug. 27 and 28, Sept. 3 and 4 
• L-2 Real Property Appraisal Methods 
(30 hours) 

Sept. 10 and 11, Sept. 17 and 18 
• L-3 Standards of Professional Practice 
(15 hours) 

Oct. 1 and 2 
Final grades and certificates will be 

distributed Saturday, Oct. 2, allowing two 
weeks to meet South Carolina's Oct. 15 
registration deadline for the Nov. 13 
appraisers license exam. 

For more information, call Continuing 
Education at extension 2666. ,._,,,,,, 
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